

CITY OF RAPID CITY

Engineering Services

300 Sixth Street Rapid City, SD 57701-2724

MEMORANDUM

TO: Public Works Committee/Common Council

FROM: Robert Ellis, P.E.

City Engineer

THROUGH: Dirk Jablonski, P.E.

Director of Public Works

SUBJECT: Request Authorization to Install STOP sign

Executive Drive and Founders Park Drive

DATE: February 1, 2008

BACKGROUND

- 1) Engineering Services evaluated the intersection of Executive Drive and Founders Park Drive in anticipation of increased traffic created by the Founders Park development. A map of the intersection is attached for reference.
- 2) The intersection presently operates as an uncontrolled intersection and parking on the southeast corner limits sight distance.
- 3) The Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) recommends that STOP control be considered for the street "that has obscured vision, dips, or bumps that already require drivers to use lower operating speeds."

REQUESTED ACTION

Approval of the installation of STOP control for Executive Drive at Founders Park Drive.

Attachment

RE:JL



